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Friday, August 5 

4:00 Azalea Trace 

6:00 Shabbat/Pot Luck  
 

Saturday, August 6 

Torah Study 

9:30 am TBE 

Havdalah 6:00 pm 

Gross Residence 
 

Friday, August 12 

Service 6:00 pm 

Pot Luck Dinner  

 

 

Worship and Torah Study 

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Friday, August 19 

Service 6:00 pm 

Pot Luck 

 

Saturday, August 20 

Torah Study 

9:30 am TBE 

 

Friday, August 26 

Service 6:00 pm 
Pot Luck 

 

 

 

Mark Your Calendars! 

 

Temple Beth El Fall Kickoff!! 

Sunday August 28, 2016 

11:00 a.m.-12:30p.m. 

Fun for all ages!   Food!   Bounce House and 

Face Painting for the kids! 

Make new friends or reconnect with old.  If you 

have friends or family members who are               

unaffiliated, invite them to come along. 

Join Sisterhood! Join Brotherhood!                    

Join Youth Group!   

Learn about the School for Jewish Living! 

Learn all about Temple Beth El!   

Summer Fun at Jacobs Camp 

School for Jewish Living  

Registration Now Open 
 

The year kicks off with an opening day swim party on Sunday, August 21 with regular classes re-

suming on Sunday, August 28. Please complete the registration forms on the Temple website and 

return by August 15 to take advantage of the early bird discount. 

I look forward to a great and exciting year!! 
 

L’shalom,   

Andrea Fleekop 
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Sisterhood News 

No Smoking 

Please 

 

Temple Beth El is 

a smoke-free 

campus. Please 

help enforce this 
policy keeping our 

building and 

grounds beautiful 

and healthy for all. 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Community, 
 

I still can’t believe it myself, but after almost one year, I will be leaving on 

August 17th. I was lucky to be a part of the Shlichut program, and even luck-

ier to be in Pensacola!!! I got to know so many wonderful people, and you 

truly have become my second family and made me feel home away from 

home. 
 

Being a Shaliach in a Jewish community in the United States is definitely rewarding but not an 

easy job. It takes a lot of your energy and effort and more than anything - makes you think. It 

makes you think about who you are as a Jewish person, as an Israeli, and even as a simple 

human being in a different world. Since I’ve been here, I’ve noticed I am connecting more and 

more to my Jewish identity, and becoming prouder of being Israeli than what I already am. I 

know I taught you many things, but you have no idea how much I have learned from you and 

thanks to you! 
 

On the evening of Aug 6th, Cindy and Terry Gross will generously open their home for my 

farewell party. ALL ARE WELCOME! 
 

I would also love to meet you in person and have some quality time together before I leave! 

Thank you/Toda you all for a wonderful year! I could never ask for a better community, and I 

couldn’t do anything without your constant support, caring and cooperation! 
 

The bonds of love and appreciation can never disappear. 
 

Yours as always- far beyond the limits of distance and time, 
 

Tal 

 
Wow. Summer is almost over. Hope everyone is having a great one. August will be a 
happening month! 
 

The Sisterhood Board will be meeting on Sunday, August 21 at 2pm to finalize plans for 

the coming year. If you’d like to take a more active role in your Sisterhood, please come 
and join us. And, while you are at it, have you sent in your membership form and dues 
for this year yet? 
 

I’d like to pay a heartfelt thank you to all of the Board members who went out of their 

way to order and pick up the Shabbat chicken every week over the summer. 
 

Coming up in August, the 20th to be exact, will be TBE’s Poker Tournament chaired by 

Terry Gross. As always, we will need lots of finger food to feed these hungry poker play-
ers. I’ll be sending out an e-mail. If you can help, please call me or send me a note. 
 

Don’t forget our big fundraiser! Dinner and Bingo will be at 6pm on Saturday, November 

19th. Circle that date! Our first Sisterhood luncheon of the year is at 11:30am on 
Wednesday, September 21st. 
 

Remember, without you, we are one woman short! 
 

L’Shalom, 
 

Alice Klein 
Sisterhood President 

 

 

DONATION: 

 

School for Jewish 

Living: 

In memory of Lynda 

Rumfelt from Charles 

and Janet Kahn 

 

 

We welcome  

new member  

Ruth Stricker to  

Temple Beth El 
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30th      Frank Silver 

 Alice Klein 

 Zoe Yaseck 

31st       Karen Dannheisser 

31st       Capt. Fred Levin, Ret 

 

August Anniversaries 

7th         Janet and Charles Kahn 

8th         Yvonne and Steven Kass 

 Judith and Zvi Salpeter 

10th      Jan and David Suhrbier 

11th      Robin and Benjamin Zimmern 

14th      Kricket and Rodney Rich 

21st       Elaine and Rabbi William Schwartz 

 Anita and Harry Kahn 

 Wanda and Jody Schlesinger 

23rd  Ororah and Nick Neisler 

24th      Sue and Joel Levin 

27th      Belle and Lewis Bear 

30th      Sharon and Bobby Marcus 
31st       Sally and Richard Schwartz 

 

 

 

August Birthdays and Anniversaries 

August Birthdays 

2nd        Joshua Borelli 

             Laura Lazear 

3rd        Jennifer Zimmerman 

4th         Chuck Lisner 

 Bill Kuhhirte 

 John Fuqua 

6th        Andrew Rothfeder 

             Joshua Goldfarb 

7th         Haley Gross 
9th         Pat Langnau 

             Noah Schwartz 

             Kate Trattner 

10th      Cookie Kichler 

11th      Charles Kraselsky 

 Georgia Robles 

 Jim Montero 

13th      Rose Kuhhirte 

             Betty Retting Hauver 

             Mesha Boyle 

             Dan Philips 

14th      Leah Ann Gummere 

15th      Robin Mertins 

16th      Natalie Soloway 

17th      Bob Klein 

18th      Charlotte Merritt 

             Helene Leonard 

20th  Laura Pearce 

21st       Dottie Kahn Galloway 

 Bert Dannheisser 

 Yvonne Kass 

22nd      Wanda Schlesinger 

 Dennis Flores 

23rd      Anne Schuman 

25th      Lee Sear 

26th      Kiel Hunter 

 Chris Shawyer 

27th      Kate Lamb 

 Andrew Leshnov 

28th      Dale Silver 

             Patricia Braunstien 

29th      Dante Kahn 

In July, the Federation hosted a lovely luncheon at B’Nai Israel for Michal Elboim’s family who was beginning a visit to the States in Pen-

sacola.  Those in attendance were blessed to meet this exceptional family who helped us bridge the gap of the loss of Michal with their 

warmth.  And of course we ate.  Delicious specialties of Israel combined with stories and music helped to replace tears with smiles.  

Among the delicious dishes was this curried chickpea salad prepared by Ray Engel.   

 

NINTH ANNUAL TEMPLE BETH 

EL POKER TOURNAMENT 
 

WHEN: Saturday, August 20 

WHERE: Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street, Pensacola 

(Corner of Palafox and Cervantes) 

TIME: Doors open 4:15 p.m. 

Play begins 5:00 p.m. 
 

FORMAT: NO LIMIT HOLDEM 

Re-buys until 7:15 p.m. 

BUY IN: Pre-Registration $100.00 

(first 100 people) 
 

At the Door $110.00 

Re-buys $100.00 
 

CHIPS: $3,000 - Re-buys $3,000 

($100) 

And a one time $5,000 add on at 

7:00 to 7:15 P.M. ($100) 
 

BLINDS: Start at 25/50 and go up 

every 45 minutes until break at 

7:00, then 30 minute intervals until 

9:00, then 20 minute intervals 
 

REFRESHMENTS: Free Food and 

cash bar 
 

PRIZES: Top nine players receive 

deluxe non-monetary prizes 
 

CONTACT INFORMATION: 

Terry Gross - 434-3333 or  

449-1762 
 

FIRST PLACE PRIZE: 

Large Green Egg  
 

SECOND PLACE PRIZE:  

Large Flat screen TV 

 

Torah on Tap 

August 2, 2016 

5:00 pm 

Gulf Coast Brewery 

Heinberg Street behind McGuire’s 

Topic: “Judaism and Sports:  The 

Good, the Bad, and the Foreign”  

Kitchen Kibbitz Quicky 

Ingredients 
1 (15-oz) can chickpeas, drained 

and rinsed 
2 tablespoons mayonnaise 
1 tablespoon extra virgin olive oil 

1 teaspoon curry powder 
1 garlic clove, finely minced 
1 teaspoon kosher salt 

1 teaspoon pepper 

1 teaspoon Dijon mustard 
2 ribs celery, chopped 
3/4 cup red grapes, halved 

lengthwise 
1/4 cup sliced almonds 
1 Multi grain Five-Grain bread 
loaf 

1 (4-oz) container alfalfa sprouts  

2 red radishes, thinly sliced for 
garnish 
Steps 

1.    Place chickpeas, mayonnaise, 
olive oil, curry powder, garlic, 
salt, pepper, and mustard in food 
processor bowl. Pulse 5-6 times 

until ingredients are blended and 

chickpeas break down slightly. 
Place mixture in large bowl. 
2.    Stir in celery, grapes, and 

almonds. Cover and chill at least 
30 minutes (or overnight). 
3.    Spread filling onto bread to 
make sandwiches 



 

                                                                                                                                                                   

Jewish Book Club to Review Classic 
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Learn to Read Hebrew! 

 

Coming this fall Bill Kuhhirte will graciously, once 

again, offer a free beginning Hebrew course, 

“Read Hebrew America and Canada”. The course 

includes a primer textbook also at no charge. Five 

classes will be taught over five weeks, followed by 

an optional reinforcement (another five weeks). 

At the end of the course, you should be able to 

read words in our prayerbooks. Instruction does 

not include translation nor the ability to 

write Hebrew letters. Join this fun and nonthreat-

ening opportunity to learn to read Hebrew! For 

more information contact Bill at: 

bill.kuhhirte@mchsi.com 

 

Could you use a little boost to help you hear? 

 

We now own 4 personal Assistive Listening Devices that 

can be used with and without hearing aids. These devices 

help make the voices of any speaker using a microphone 

in the sanctuary louder and clearer. They’re very easy to 

operate and are available to use during services on a first 

come, first serve basis. We’re hearing rave reviews by 

those who’ve tried them. If you would like more informa-

tion or are interested in purchasing one for yourself 

(approx. $85), please contact Janet 

Kahn at: jskahn1@gmail.com or 

(850) 566-2873. 

The Jewish Book Club will meet August 30 at 7 PM  

Book:  Goodbye Columbus by Phillip Roth. 

Presenter: Scott Sewell 

 

We have had a very engaged crowd at our last 2 meetings.  Please attend and let us keep this energy going.  

Phillip Roth's award-winning first book instantly established its author's reputation as a writer of explosive wit, 

merciless insight, and a fierce compassion for even the most self-deluding of his characters. 

 

Goodbye Columbus is the story of Neil Klugman and pretty, spirited Brenda Patimkin, he of poor Newark, 

she of suburban Short Hills, who meet one summer break and dive into an affair that is as much about social 

class and suspicion as it is about love. The novella is accompanied by five short stories that range in tone from 

the iconoclastic to the astonishingly tender and that illuminate the subterranean conflicts between parents and 

children and friends and neighbors in the American Jewish diaspora. 

 
ECARE: The beginning of a child’s journey to success - You can help! 

 

Every Child A Reader in Escambia (ECARE) is seeking Reading Pal volunteers interested in working with four year old pre-kindergarten 

students at the following locations: Global Learning Academy, Gibson Head Start Center, McMillan Pre-K Center, Montclair Elementary 

School and Weis Elementary School. 

  

The goal of this program is to help students build strong early literacy skills necessary for kindergarten success.  Volunteers are trained 

to effectively use themed literacy kits that engage children in age appropriate learning activities.  Mentor training and on-going support 

are provided to ensure a positive volunteer experience. A successful background check including a Level II security screening is required 

of all volunteers.  Volunteers are asked to be smoke, tobacco, and nicotine free while volunteering as a Reading Pal. 

A commitment of one hour per week for the school year is requested.  Due to the classroom schedules, volunteers are generally asked 

to work between 9:00-11:30am or 1:00-3:00pm.  We allow some flexibility to accommodate our volunteers’ personal and professional 

schedules; volunteers may change volunteer time or day when necessary and may work in teams of two if desired. 

If you have any questions, please contact Julia Brady, Volunteer Coordinator at 433-6893 or director@escambiareads.org. 

 

ECARE is a business led and volunteer driven collaborative that mobilizes community stakeholders to drive overall birth to five early 

learning results.  It is our goal to build a strong foundation of students entering the education system ready to learn.  
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To be read on August 5: 

July 30th  Jack Hertz 

 Gertrude Engel          

 Harry Borer 

 Harry Rosen 

31         Murry Gross 

Aug 1st  Arnold Seligman 

 Nan Gundersheimer 

 B. L. Gundersheimer 

 B.L. Gundersheimer, Jr. 

 Toni Light 

 Adrian Goldstein 

2nd        Lillian Cohn Kahn 

3rd        William Zimmern 

 Michael Morros 

4th         Rosalie Ranvik 

 Elias Joshua 

5th         Clarence M. Frenkel, Sr. 

 Clarence Frenkel, Jr. 

 
To be read on August 12: 

6th  Catherine Parks 

 Joe Kraselsky 

 Borukh Katsnelson 

7th         Ruby Greenhut 

 Robert H. Kahn, Sr. 

 Hannah Klein 

9th         Ellen Irene Landau 

 Marx B. Loeb 

10th      Alex Rosenau 

 Betty Rubin 

 Anna Hoffman 

 Zelda Chernosky 

      Sam Cohan 

 Thelma Morris 

11th      Clarence C. Jacobson 

 Bernice Mohr 

 Bruce Raymon 

 

 

To be read on August 19: 

13th      Hal Retting 

 Abner Starr 

 Anna M. Eadews 

14th      Helen Leventhal 

 Esther Lindy 

 Vivian Rubin 

15th      Rabbi Leonard Mervis 

 Barbara Lee Rank 

17th      George Wagenheim 

 Donald Danly 

18th      Louise B. Cohen 

 Paul Kling, Sr. 

 Toby Hertz, Sr. 

 

To be read on August 26: 

20th      Mirion L. Kahn 

 Bluma Kariker 

 Robert Gordon 

 Jeannette S. Bookman 
 Rose McKenna 

21st       Henry Moskowitz 

 Nathan Greenberg 

 Patricia Ann Carlson 

22nd      Louis Fox 

 Louis Karger 

 Herman Heinberg 

23rd      David Daniels 

24th      Florence Shipnuck 

 Abe Levine 

 Evelyne Wolf Walborsky 

25th      Sadie G. Abrams 

26th      Frederick M. Woolenberg 

 Michael Lurie 

 William Frank 

 Eleanor “Ruth” Frenkel 

 

 

 

 

Send this form with your check to: 

Temple Beth El      ___  School for Jewish Living 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Peter Van Wezel  Youth Fund 

In memory of / In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

____________________________________    

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

____________________________________           (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

____________________________________    

         

Donation Form                                                                               

To be read on September 2: 

29th      Peggy Fox 

30th      Sam Isaacs 

 Silvia Rome 

 Pearl Zam 

 Charlene Yawitz 

 Eddie Yawitz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yahrzeits                                                                                                

 

With sadness we announce 

that Lynda Rumfelt,  

mother of Deborah Buchalter,  

passed away on Sunday, 

July 17th. 

   

Our deepest condolences go 

out to Deborah, Jeff, Brandon 

and Hannah.  

 

Zichrona L'Vracha 

May her memory be forever a 

blessing. 



Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 1 

Impact 100 Meeting 
11:00 am 

2 

Torah on Tap 
Gulf Coast Brewery 
5:00 pm 

3 

 

4 

 

5   Azalea Trace 

4:00 pm Service 
 

6:00 pm Shabbat          
Service/Potluck 

6  Torah Study 

9:30 - 11:00 am 
TBE 
Havdalah and 

Farewell To Tal 
Home of Terry 
and Cindy Gross 
6:00 pm 

7 

 

8 

Impact 100 Meeting 
11:00 am 

9 

 

10 11 12 

6:00 pm Shabbat          
Service/Potluck 

13 

 

14 15 

Impact 100 Meeting 
11:00 am 

16 17 18 

TBE Board Meeting 
5:30 pm 

19 

6:00 pm Shabbat          
Service/Potluck 
 

20  Torah Study 

9:30 - 11:00 am 
TBE 
 

Poker Tournament 
5:00 pm TBE 

21 

SJL Swim Party 
Friedland Home 

22 

Impact 100 Meeting  
11:00 am 

23 

Chai Discussion 
Group TBE 
12:00 

24 

 

25 26 

6:00 pm Shabbat          
Service/Potluck 

27 

 

28 

SJL 9:00 am 
 

Fall Kickoff 11:00am 
See pg. 1 

29 30 

Jewish Book Group 
7:00 pm  
 

31   

 

 

 

        Sunday                      Monday                     Tuesday                Wednesday             Thursday                 Friday                  Saturday 

August Calendar 


